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Family Concert Sunday Benefits Hospital

PLU's annual Family Concert, sponsored by the Parkland Orthopedic Guild, will
be held Sunday, Nov. 22, in Eastvold Auditorium at 3 p.m. Proceeds go to Mary
Bridge Children's Hospital. Entertaining Mary Bridge patient Bradley Rollings
this week were from left, Doug Comsia, Prof. Gordon Gilbertson and Corinne Lord.

See page 3




ROUNDTABLE

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK

BIRTHDAYS

CAMPUS DIRECTORY
CHANGE

Charles Nelson and Loleta Espeseth (registrars) were
in Vancouver, B.C., earlier this week for a three-day

Association of Collegiate Registrars Conference. . .Carmie
Challgren (reg. office) gave birth to a baby girl Oct. 27.
She named her baby Kari Ann. . .our congratulations!

President and Mrs. Eugene Wiegman and Ed Larson (develop-
ment) attended an alumni gathering in Portland Saturday
following the Lewis and Clark game. . .Dr. Wiegman is

now in New York City for a meeting of the Lutheran Council
U.S.A. He is a member of LCUSA's Department of Church

and Community Planning. . .Dean Buchanan (v.p. bus.) is
back after a bout with the flu last week. . .Mr. and Mrs.
Bob Clark were visitors on campus Monday. They were in

the area to attend the funeral of her mother, Mrs. J. U.
Xavier. Her father was at one time the librarian and also
acting president at PLU. . .JoAnn Jensen (biol.) was in
Detroit last week attending a meeting of the First National
Biological Congress. . .Sharon Christopherson has joined
the biology department as a staff assistant. . .Richard
Capp (comm. arts) accompanied the debate team to Bellingham
last weekend to attend the Western Washington State debate
tournament. The team won one first, one second and placed
two in the quarter finals. . .Doris Stucke and Wilma
Peterson (nursing) attended the Nov. 11-13 meetings of the
Council of Member Agencies, Baccalaureate and Higher Degree
programs, of the National League of Nursing. The meetings

took place in Hollywood, Fla., . . .Betty Brown (place-
ment) is home recuperating after surgery. . .Get well
soon, Betty. . .A note from the ALC: Cliff Johnson of

the Board of College Education staff has suffered a
heart attack and is hospitalized at Fairview Southdale
Hospital, 6401 France Ave. S., Minneapolis, 55435. The
attack apparently was not severe, but he will be in the
hospital through Monday and then will return home for a
longer rest. At present he is allowed no visitors.
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Violence is a sword without a handle. --Anon.
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Two birthdays were left out last week--Gladys Bergum
and Jim B. Gibson, November 18.

Filemon Bautista November 24
George Roskos 25
derta Cousineau 26
Reiko Benson 28

Home address and home phone number for Dr. John
Peterson (rel.) should be corrected. He lives at 906 Tule
Lake Road. His phone number is LE 1-1210.




FAMILY BAND CONCERT
SUNDAY AFTERNOON TO
BENEFIT CHILDREN

AMERICAN DANCE
REPERTORY SETS
PERFORMANCE HERE

A family concert, presented by the Pacific Lutheran
University Concert Band and sponsored by the Parkland
Orthopedic Guild, will be presented Sunday, Nov. 22, at
3 p.m. in Eastvold Auditorium.

Proceeds from the concert will be used for the mainten-
ance and operation of Mary Bridge Children's Hospital.

The band, directed by Prof. Gordon O. Gilbertson,
is presenting its seventh annual family program. There
will be marches, novelty numbers and classics. Gilbertson
will explain each number, primarily for the youngsters
in the audience.

The program begins with "Vilabella", a concert march
by Kenneth Williams, followed by '"The Great Gate of Kiev"
and Bach's "Fugue a la Gig e'".

A trumpet rendition of "Quixote'" will be presented
by John Byre, an outstanding freshman musician from
Corvallis, Ore. Byre has also composed "Interaction:
Round and Three:", which will be performed by the percussion
lab class, David Robbins, instructor, following Wagner's
"Lohengrin: Introduction to Act III", by the band.

The final portion of the program features Morton
Guold's '"Pavanne", "Mod Squad" by Hagen and "Julie, Do
You Love Me?" by Bahler. .

The program will be concluded with "America, the
Beautiful",

Tickets are available from Parkland Orthopedic Guild
members, at the University Center or at the door.
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A two-week Tacoma residency by the American Dance
Repertory of New York will wind up this Saturday evening,
Nov. 21, with a performance in PLU's Eastvold Auditorium
ait. 8%l'S plam.

Under the direction of Seattle-born Richard Englund,
the company has been conducting open rehearsals at area
high schools. The professional company is made up of 12
accomplished dancers who perform a diversified repertory,
ballet, folk, creative and modern.

Formed in New York four years ago, the American Dance
Repertory has received acclaim for both its professional
excellence and for its pioneering efforts in education.

- A grant from the National Endowment for the Arts, to-
gether with local assistance from the Washington State




PLU RECEIVES
GENERAL ELECTRIC
GRANT

IRENE HOPP,
SOPRANO, FEATURED
IN FACULTY RECITAL

Arts Commission, PLU and the four city high schools, is
making the two-week residency possible.

The company's performance at PLU opens with '"Fete
Calante", first performed at the Newport Music Festival
in August 1969. It will be followed by '"Icarus", an
interpretation of the mythical tale about the foolish
winged man who flew into the sun.

"Pas de Trois'", from Swan Lake, a celebrated example
of bravura classical ballet, follows. It was first per-
formed in Moscow in 1875. '"'Napoli'", one of the oldest
and most popular of romantic ballets, precedes "Hang It
Al11", a brand-new witty look at foibles today, premiered
in Bellingham, Wash., three weeks ago.

The performance is an added attraction of the PLU
Artist Series. Tickets may be purchased at the University
Center or at the door.

A $2,500 unrestricted grant in support of the PLU
physics department was received last week from the General
Electric Foundation. The grant, a renewal, was accepted
by President Eugene Wiegman, center, from H. M. Lawson,
regional vice-president, left, and F.C. Bruya, sales
engineer, G.E. industrial sales division.
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Mrs. Irene Hopp, soprano, an assistant professor of
voice at PLU, will present a faculty recital Tuesday, Nov.
24, in - Eastyeld Amdi toriwn mtl 8 puit




REGENTS UNDERWRITE
U: € REGENCY
ROGCM COST

She will be assisted by Calvin Knapp, accompanist,
and Jerry Kracht, clarinetist, who are also members of the
music faculty at PLU.

Mrs. Hopp is a graduate of the University of Puget
Sound and a member of Phi Beta, a women's music and speech
honorary. She appeared in the title role in the Tacoma
Little Theater production of "The Merry Widow'", and sang
in the Seattle Opera Production of "The Marriage of Figaro."
She regularly serves as a soloist at the First Presbyterian
Church in Tacoma, and directs two choirs there.

The program, which is complimentary to the public,
will include a group of contemporary sacred songs, German
lieder, and groups of French and contemporary English songs.

The Board of Regents at Pacific Lutheran University
have pledged to personally underwrite the $50,000 cost of
constructing and furnishing the newly named "Regency
Room" in the recently dedicated University Center.

The decision was made at the Regent's regular meeting
last Monday. The Regency Room is a moderatley sized
luncheon-meeting room which seats 60 to 75 people.

The Regents gave final approval at the same meeting
to a new Religious Life Council Constitution, which was
approved "in spirit" last May. The Religious Life Council
is responsible for providing the worshiping needs of the
campus as well as taking nominations for the position
of University Minister.

Final selection of University Minister must be cleared
with the Board of Regents '"because of the crucial
nature of the post of University Minister."

The Regents also approved the commissioning of an
artist to paint a commemorative portrait of American
Lutheran Church President Schiotz to be hung in the Uni-
versity Center.

Fredrik Schiotz is being remembered for his contri-
bution to the Lutheran Ingathering For Education program
of the ALC, a financial drive on behalf of ALC affiliated
colleges and seminaries. The University Center is PLU's
LIFE project.

Regents also heard Norman Fintel, Executive Director
of the ALC Board of College Education say that he is "im-
pressed with the participation of individuals as well as
the quality of leadership on the Board and in the PLU
administration.”




Regents also gave the nod to the PLU development
office to explore the possibility of making a development
film of PEUk

Sabbatical leaves for 1971-72 were granted to Gundar
King (bus.), Emmet Eklund (rel.), Ray Klopsch (Eng.),
W. C. Schnackenberg (Hist.) and George Roskos (Art) by
the Regents.
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NOTE ON NEW As some of you may have noticed, the Tacoma News
HOPE SINGERS Tribune ran a story last Sunday indicating a concert by

the New Hope Singers would be held "mext'" Sunday That
is incorrect.

As stated in last week's Knightletter, the concert
was held on Nov. 15.
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FACULTY WIVES The Christmas sale is coming Dec. 12th. We are
WORKING ON already working on small gift items and decorations. We
CHRISTMAS SALE need your help. Bring any finished items to Roberta

Lowes , 11922 "A" St. South, LE 1-3257 or Barbara Coltom,
1008 So. Wheeler St. LE 1-1454. Your clean coffee tins
with lids, jars with lids, old sheeting, materials for
dried arrangements and candied fruit and nuts are needed.
Roberta needs these craft materials now.

Rochelle Giddings
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FACULTY WIVES PLU Faculty Wives family advent dinner is scheduled
PLAN FAMILY for Sunday, Dec. 6. Remember to keep this evening free.

ADVENT DINNER
The children will begin making decorations at 4 p.m.

Families will gather at 5:30 in the University Center.

Co-chairmen are Mrs. George Arbaugh and Mrs. Glenn

Blubaugh.
CREATIVE STITCHERY Mrs. Spencer Nordfurs will show examples of creative
TO BE FEATURED stitchery and how it can be used at the regular meeting
AT WIVES MEETING of the PLU faculty wives at the University Center, Monday,

Novi 238, at 8 p.mL.

Mrs. Nordfurs, who lives in Gig Harbor with her husband
and two children, has a B.A. from the University of Washing-
ton in interior design.

Hostesses for the meeting are Mrs. David Knutson,
chairman, Mrs. Ronald Genda, Mrs. Robert Jensen, Mrs. Richard




SCHOENFELD ORCHIDS
GO ON SALE AT
PLU FIELDHOUSE

CLASSES, 'TO-BE
HELD FRIDAY
NOVEMBER 27

ACHEPOHL PRINT
EXHIBIT AT SMU

Jobst, Mrs. David Johnson, Mrs. Ronald Jorgenson, Mrs.
David Keyes, Mrs. Jerry Kracht, Mrs. Paul Liebelt, and
Mrs. Marlen Miller.

One of the Northwest's finest rare orchid collections
goes on sale Sunday, Nov. 22, from 1-5 p.m. in the PLU
Field House at Olson Auditorium, with an auction scheduled
for 3 p.m. All proceeds go to a PLU scholarship fund.

The rare orchid collection, together with a large
greenhouse and valuable orchid library, is an unusual gift
to the University from Herbert A. Schoenfeld, Sr.,
longtime Tacoma Businessman. Although a number of orchids
will be kept for instructional purposes the entire
collection is more than the University can sustain, a
situation necessitating the Sunday afternoon sale.

After collecting and caring for orchids over the past
23 years, Schoenfeld is a recognized expert in the field.
As a certified judge in the American Orchid Society, he
has traveled as far as Hawailii and Washington, D.C. to
judge prize-winning orchids.

Schoenfeld donated his collection and greenhouse to
PLU because it is a financial asset as well as an academic
attraction. The University requires countless perennial
plants for the grounds and the greenhouse affords the oppor-
tunity to grow them on campus at a considerable savings.
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By resolution of the Faculty, Friday, Nov. 27, the
day after Thanksgiving is included in the regular academic
calendar.

Among the reasons for this action was (a) the hope
of reducing travel risks for our students by eliminating
the lure of a long week-end holiday; and (b) the desire
to have enough teaching days on record to make possible the
close of the semester on December 18.
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Forty prints and drawings by Keith Achepohl, PLU
artist, are on exhibit this month at Southern Methodist
University in Dallas, Tex. The work consists of 20 draw-
ings in various media and 20 color intaglio prints.
Achepohl was at SMU earlier this week as a guest in SMU's
series of visiting artists.
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DRUG EXPERTS
TAKE PART IN
PLU SYMPOSIUM

WHO'S WHO ON CAMPUS
(Books tore)

LOST WEEKEND
FOR PLU SPORTS

Two nationally acclaimed drug experts were featured
speakers at PLU's Drug Symposium Nov. 18-19.

Dr. Joel Fort delivered the keynote address on '"Today's
Drug Culture." Fort, of San Francisco, is the nation's
leading authority on mind-altering drugs.

Dr. George Gay, director of the Drug Detoxification
Center in Haight-Ashbury was on hand to moderate films
and answer questions.
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Palma Purcell & Edith Barker Darlene Campbell
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It started with a dream and ended with a nightmare--
that was the 1970 season for the PLU Knights who were sur--
passed by the Lewis & Clark Pioneers Saturday, 34-20,
in the Rose City.

The loss dropped the Lutes into a second place tie with
the Pioneers in the final Northwest Conference standings.
Each posted a 4-2 conference record.

After yielding only five passing touchdowns in eight
previous games, the Lutes were victimized four times by
the alley--oop lobs Pioneer quarterback Pat Miguel, who




LAST WEEK'S
GRID SCORE

PLU - 20
Lewis and Clark - 34

CAGE TIP-CFF

blistered the Lute defense for 222 yards in the air.

Coach Roy Carlson, in summarizing the 6 win, 3 loss
campaign, said, "We had our problems at times on defense
throughout the season, but the fellows gave it their
best effort, so what more can you ask."

"This was certainly one of the best teams I've been
privileged to work with--offensively, without question,
the best--and although we lose some key personnel, there
is a fine nucleus of talent returning for next year."

The annual Varsity-Junior Varsity Intersquad game
is slated for Friday, Nov. 20 at 8 p.m. in Olson Auditorium.
There is no admission charge but donations to the Lute
Club will be accepted at the door.
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